
From: Coates, Patricia M. [tricia.coates@vsc.edu] 

Sent: Monday, September 12, 2016 11:08 AM 

To: Springer, Darren; Pepper, James 

Subject: JSC/LSC Unification 

 

 
Darren and Pepper, 
 
Jeb mentioned it might be helpful if he had a few minutes with the Governor to bring him up to date on 
this proposal.  The board, of which the Gov is a member, will vote on September 29th.  We’d like his 
support for the initiative going forward, as well. 
 
I’ve kept you up to date in general terms, but given the importance of this change to the VSC and to VT, 
it might be helpful for the Governor to hear directly from Jeb about it.   
 
Let me know what you think, and if we should schedule something. 
 
Thanks – 
 
Tricia 
 
 
 
Tricia Coates 
Director of External and Governmental Affairs 
Vermont State Colleges 
Office: 802-224-3014 
Cell: 802-793-1417 
 
 
 

http://www.vsc.edu/

